
 
 

 
 
 

 

Enbridge Gas Inc.  
50 Keil Drive North 
Chatham, Ontario, Canada 
N7M 5M1 

April 26, 2024 
 
 

Ms. Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi: 

 
Re: Lagasco Inc. 

Application for a Limited Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity 
Haldimand County 
Ontario Energy Board File No. EB-2023-0344 

 
In accordance with the April 16, 2024 letter from the Ontario Energy Board, attached is a copy 
of an email received from Proplant Propagation Services confirming its commitment to pursue 
receiving service from Enbridge Gas for its proposed electricity generation facility. 
 
With respect to Lagasco’s comments in its April 11, 2024 submission regarding “last-minute 
secret market-offer interference from an Ontario regulated utility”, “it seems wrong that EGI is 
able to wait in the weeds for years and months to eviscerate a competitive response to Proplant 
in this manner” and “deliberate injection of adjusted and possibly manipulated information”, 
Enbridge Gas submits that all discussions with potential customers are always treated 
confidentially to protect the commercial interests of both parties.  Enbridge Gas has been 
working with Proplant representatives for several months, at their request, to gain a more 
complete understanding of their service needs and how best to serve these needs.   
 
It wasn’t until March 2024 that Proplant confirmed the level of firm service (m³/hour) that it would 
require for its existing service and the proposed electricity generation facility, and the updated 
load request was approximately 60% less than the original request.  Enbridge Gas used this 
information to develop the updated service proposal that formed the basis of the evidence 
submitted on April 5, 2024.  Lagasco’s accusations about the actions of Enbridge Gas are 
completely unfounded and misguided.  Enbridge Gas acted in accordance with requests and 
instructions from Proplant. 
 
Enbridge Gas will pursue finalization of contract arrangements with Proplant after May 6, 2024, 
which is the date that the Ontario Energy Board has set for Lagasco to withdraw its application. 
 
 
Should you have any questions on this submission, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
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Yours truly, 
 
  
 
 
 

Patrick McMahon 
Technical Manager 
Regulatory Research and Records 
patrick.mcmahon@enbridge.com 
(519) 436-5325 
 
 
Encl. 
 
 
cc (by email only):  Jennifer Lewis, Vice President, Lagasco Inc. 
    Natalya Plummer, OEB 
    Richard Lanni, OEB 



From: Mike Berkel <mberkel@proplant.ca> 
Sent: Wednesday, April 24, 2024 9:59 AM
To: Joe Lee <Joe.Lee@enbridge.com>
Subject: [External] Proplant Commitment

Hi Joe,

Please treat this email as confirmation that Proplant will be proceeding with Enbridge Gas for
our proposed Generation Facility.

Thanks,

Mike Berkel
Proplant Propagation Services Ltd.
2401 Hwy. 6  S Jarvis, ON N0A 1J0
O: 519.587.2235 x201 | C: 519.718.1916 | www.proplant.ca
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